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Newsletter 20 
Term 4, Week  11 

15/12/23 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
What a wonderful evening it was last Thursday celebrating our students achievements for the 
year. It was great to see the amount of people that came along to celebrate the students 
achievements. Congratulations to Sophie, Ash and Jett for their deserving awards and I can’t go 
past acknowledging the heartfelt speeches made by our Grade 6 students in Ash, Shelby-Anne, 
Kade, Jett and Will. These five students have shown tremendous growth in their individual ways 
in the time they have been at Cape Clear. We know they will go on to achieve all the success 
they strive for.    
 
A big thank you and congratulations to those who purchased and were successful with the raffle. 
Your support is greatly appreciated. 
 
As mentioned Thursday, we say a big thank you and farewell to Harley, Jeff and Peta who are all 
finishing up at Cape Clear at the end of this year. As a staff we will acknowledge them when we 
are together next but I wanted to take this opportunity to say a big thank you for each of your 
contributions.  
 
Although we say goodbye to some, we are also excited to confirm staffing for 2024. A few minor 
changes around the school have been required as a result of funding available. We have been 
able to  maintain two classes with Mrs Murphy continuing her program with the Junior (F-3) 
class, and Mrs Glynn guiding the students in Grade 4-6. We welcome back Mrs Mellusco who 
will be teaching science and supporting in intervention in 2024. Mr Dillon will also be returning 
to support the teaching and learning in the Grade 4-6 classroom. Mrs Munson will be returning 
on a Tuesday in the Marc Van teaching Auslan and our other specialist programs which include 
wellbeing, chaplaincy, Art and Physical Education will also continue. Classroom teachers will 
send home a timetable at the beginning of 2024 for your records.  
 
Monday next week will be the final day for Breakfast Club this year. I would like to thank Tracey 
and Jessica for facilitating Breakfast Club and providing this option for our students.  
 
Student achievement reports for Semester 2 have gone home this week. Mrs Murphy, Mrs 
Glynn and I are so very proud of the efforts of all our students. We encourage you to have a  
conversation with your child/ren about their progress and celebrate their achievements.  
 
During the school holiday period, I ask, if you see something on our school grounds that needs 
attending to, please text the school phone or email me. Our school is the centre of our 
community and it is vital we all keep an eye out where possible to ensure our school is 
protected over the term break. 
 
If I don’t see you at our final assembly Wednesday, I would like to wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas, and a safe and relaxing New Year. I look forward to seeing you again in 2024.   
 
Lynly Doherty 
Principal 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
DECEMBER 
 
 
Wednesday 20th  
        -Assembly 1:15pm 
        -Last Day Term 4 (1:30pm finish) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2024 TERM DATES 

TERM 1: 30 January – 28 March 

TERM 2: 15 April – 28 June 

TERM 3: 15 July – 20 September 

TERM 4: 7 October – 20 December 

Respect 
 

Confidence 
 

Commitment 
 

Responsibility 
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Over the past few weeks the junior class have had a busy time out and about as well as here at school. We’ve had our 
excursion to Bounce, the Big Catch Fun Fishing Day, movies excursion and lots going on here at school. Take a look at some 
of the photos over the past few weeks!  
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The last few weeks have been very busy but exciting ones, including our big Christmas Celebration night and 
Grade 6 graduation, senior class end of year activity to Mini-Golf and The Big Catch Fishing Funday at 
Rokewood Reservoir supported by Blue Light and the DASH program.  The students had great fun playing mini-
golf and enjoyed lunch and a mini-party at Victoria Park playground. The fishing day this week was a great 
success, in spite of the fact that no actual live fish were caught! Our winning DASH project group consisting of 
Jett, Hunter and Shelby-Anne who helped run games and activities and we enjoyed lunch from Bannockburn 
Bakery. Thank you to all the parents and carers who came along to participate and to Carol from DASH for all 
her hard work. Congratulations to Jackson for winning the Cape Clear Craziest Catch award in recognition of 
the old sock he caught on his line! Congratulations also go to Maddison for winning the Best Junior Fisher 
trophy and Oliver Billing for snagging the Best Senior Fisher Trophy due to their persistence and great fishing 
expertise. 
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Wellbeing Update 
 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to the parents who entrusted their children to OSHCLUB this year. We have completed 
many activities over the year which have been shared weekly in the school newsletter. These last two 
weeks have been devoted to Christmas activities and games. Thankyou to the children and families 
who attended this year. I would like to wish Ash and Shelby Anne all the best at Secondary School in 
2024. Looking forward to working with many more of you in 2024. Have a wonderful break. Be sure to 
check out the holiday program brochure which is attached to this weeks newsletter.  

                                                                     

Heather - Coordinator Cape Clear OSHClub 

 

Chaplain’s word 

 

Christmas is a joyous time of year, however the pressures of life do tend to collide at this time as well and for 
many it can be lonely, stressful and bring up feelings of grief. One of the benefits of community is that we can 
reach out and get help when we need it. Cape Clear Primary School is a wonderful community of people who 
want to see people at their best.  One-stop Site for Financial and Food relief:  
https://askizzy.org.au/food/3350-VIC  

 

When you go to this website it asks you questions about what type of relief you need. As you answer the 
questions it then gives you the relevant places and information you need for you and your family. It gives 
information on utility bills, food vouchers, food boxes and more.   

 

Most organisations do not need a referral, however if you do need a referral, a school chaplain (me) can also 
assist you with this. Please don’t hesitate to reach out, I’m happy to assist you in any way I am able to.   

That’s all from me, I wish you a Merry Christmas and hope your school holidays are filled with family 
adventures and making memories together.   

 - Love Jess  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faskizzy.org.au%2Ffood%2F3350-VIC&data=05%7C02%7CLynly.Doherty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C40bc9586a83048c1c4bf08dbfcf0870e%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638381882225180409%7CUnknown
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Although we are coming into the festive holiday season, for some, the holiday season can be one of the 

toughest times of the year.  Missing loved ones who are no longer with us, being unable to travel to join family 

and friends, financial pressure, illness or not being able to meet seasonal expectations and demands. For some 

it can also be the challenges of engaging and spending extra time with our kids and family whilst on school 

holidays.   

There are many websites and helplines to support families who are experience these feelings. https://

www.ruok.org.au and https://beyou.edu.au/ are two great places to start. Below are some tips and suggestion 

which can help in this challenging time. 

• Develop and maintain some family routines • Team up with friends (play dates) 

• Acknowledge it can be hard • Reach out if you need help (friends, beyond blue) 

• Check in with others who may be struggling  

• Stay connected  


